
Duty Roster June and July 

MEETINGS: 
 

We meet every Wednesday  

6:00pm for 6:30pm at  
Dodd's Hotel 

94 Commissioner Street Cooma 

The Secretary 
PO Box 14 
COOMA  NSW  2630 

Phone: 0402 138 150 
E-mail: 
coomarotary@home.netspeed.com.au 
Web: www.coomarotary.net.au 

T h e  R o t a r y  C l u b  o f  
C o o m a  I n c .  

THIS WEEK’S ATTENDANCE: 32 members out of 46 = 69.6% 
VISITING ROTARIANS:  Neil Russell (Southport North), Dan Grant (Mudgee Sunrise), 
Malcolm Rosborough (Orange) 
GUESTS: Jacob Guelen-Oates (Neil R), Alison (David H), Rosemary and John King 
(Dugald M), Elaine Schofield (Rob S), Yvi Henderson (Club). 
APOLOGIES: Peter A, David B, Brenda C-B, Ashley C, Graham F, John V, Joe V, 
Alan D. 
LEAVE: John Mercer, Monica A, Jim H, John M, Brian J Marco R, 
WE ALSO MISSED: Nil 

SOME SIMPLE RULES ABOUT ROSTERS 
GENERAL: Members rostered on and not able to attend are to make arrangements with another member to 
take their place.  
MARKETS: Those nominated to tow the caravan or chuck wagon are to be at the Rotary shed no later than 
8am. Ensure you get the key to the shed from David Holgate PRIOR TO THE EVENT SO THE EQUIPMENT 
CAN BE SET UP EARLY. If you are unable to tow the van or chuck wagon PLEASE ASK SOMEONE WHO 
CAN, or advise David Holgate before the event. Others nominated should be at the Park by 8.45am. 
The contact for making apologies and for notification of guests for dinner meetings is Darrell Gauk-
roger ph: 0407411422 or dgcooma@bigpond.net.au  

Thought of the Week Fellowship Attendance 
Margaret Echarri and  

Claire Neumeyer   
June - David Epstein and 
Richard Lawson 
July - Neil Brown and Tony 
Slater 

Property Introduction Markets 
June - John Mooney and 
Lou Moore 

Geoff Bowland June - Marco R (V), Marga-
ret H, Wolfgang L, Joe V, 
Dave L, Alyson H-J (PA), 
Neil B (Coffee) 

July - Geoff Bowland and 
Graham French 

Vote of Thanks 
Geoff Bowland 

July - Dave L (V), Mark C, 
Des T, Margaret E, Peter A, 
Alyson H-J (PA) 
Les Sutcliffe (Coffee) 
David H (Market Coord) 

Alan Dodd 

G uest speaker 
was Yvi Hen-
derson who 

was originally from Swit-
zerland, met her future 
husband at Yaouk in 
2002 whilst on an Ex-
change. As an immigrant 
she knew the problems 
faced, and assistance 
needed, for migrants. Yvi gave us the story of a young girl from 
Afghanistan, on a protection visa, who couldn't get work or ac-
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Results of Local Multicultural Programs - 
Yvi Henderson 

Welcome to New Members 

P resident Chris had the pleasure of inducting two new 
members into the club; John King - classification Stud 
Sheep Breeding, nominated by Tony Slater (absent), 

and presented by Dugald Mitchell and Elaine Schofield – Wool 
Classing, nominated and presented by Rob Simms. 



commodation in Cooma, Yvi assisted her in getting 
established in Canberra. Yvi is part of a group called 
MAGIC (Multicultural Activity Group In Cooma) and 
has been involved in arranging friendship classes, a 
language message bank, childcare meetings and 
playgroups, assisting families with little children with 
help in domestic violence. The Monaro Family Sup-
port Service in Cooma (MFSS) coordinates informa-
tion sessions for the local multicultural population 

luncheon, to which seniors are invited, where information on different topics is dis-
cussed and a Seniors Aged Care Newsletter is available to all. Yvi has organised sev-
eral Multicultural Festivals, and the last one held on our market day was a great suc-
cess for our club.  Hopefully we can combine again next year. On display at the meet-
ing were several Multicultural quilts made by Yvi’s 
friends. Yvi announced that there will be an Interna-
tional Luncheon at the Monaro Family Support Cen-
tre from 12.30pm on 17 June 2011 which members 
can attend, just bring a plate, preferably with food on 
it. A free workshop, Refugee Experience, is being 
held on Friday 1 July 2011 from 10:00am to 3:00pm 
for volunteers caring for people from a refugee back-
ground. 
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Member Happenings 

Thought of the Week - Darrell Gaukroger 

Anniversaries  Birthdays Years of Service 

John & Gaie Mooney - 1 Jun 
Graham & Helen French - 2 Jun 
David & Alison Holgate - 27 Jun 
Les & Jan Sutcliffe - 27 Jun 

Kevin D - 6 Jun 
Brian J - 8 Jun 
Chris A - 12 Jun 
Marco R - 14 Jun 
Steve S - 18 Jun 

Graham F 16 Jun 11 yrs 
Cheryl M 26 Jun 09 yrs 
Neil B 27 Jun 02 yrs 
Chris A 28 Jun 05 yrs 
Monica A 30 Jun 07 yrs 

Give a person a fish and you feed them for a day, teach a person to use 
the internet and they won’t bother you for a week. 

Yvi Henderson cont. 

Thanks by Matthew 

Introduction by Claire 
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Bulletin Reporter - Des Trute 
Bulletin editor & production - Irene Shirvington 

Next week’s program: Vocational 
“Pride of Work” 

Following week: Peter Cochran 
“Future of the Kosciuszko National Park” 

News 
BLACK & WHITE BALL  fund raiser for Australian Rotary Health (the dance extrava-
ganza of the year) will be held on 8 October 2011 at Worrigee House Reception Centre. 
Floor show, raffles and much more, please contact Jan Bailey 0419 629 184 or Judy 
Potter on 44 22 2212 or judy@welldone.com.au for information. 
DISTRICT GROUP STUDY EXCHANGE 2011/2012 will be going to District 3330 
Thailand, the subject is Water and Sanitation. Ian Sayers is looking for a Team 
Leader and possible members. Team applicants must be between 25 and 40 years. 
HONEYWELL ENGINEERING SUMMER SCHOOL for students in Year 11, entering 
Year 12 are now called for, please see Mark Cooper for more information. 
ANU LETTER OF THANKS for the hospitality extended to medical students this year. 
From 15-19 August a group of second year medical students will be visiting Cooma and 
in March 2012 first year students will be visiting.  

Gallery 

John and Elaine presented by Dugald and Rob 

Rosemary and John King 

Almost PE Richard with Yvi and Claire 

PE Katrin takes question time 


